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Cover: After leaving the starting line, runners circle up and around the trees to begin the course. 
Left - Lion President Joe Skaff greets the audience and participants during the awards ceremony. 
Lion Jim Gormely presents Livia Shaw, age 8, 1st place in the I mile, 9 & under category. 
Top: 1st & 2nd place 5K winners 
Top Right: Youth group with the stuffed Lion.  
The finish line crew eagerly awaits the runners. 
Bottom right: 5K winners were, Top Female - Kaarina Thompson with a time of 0:25:34 
and Top Male - Michael Maltese with a time of 0:21:20 
Bottom left: Runners break for the finish line. 

August 30, 2017 

Iôm calling my monthly report 

The Connecting Point. 

  
Members connecting to each other, to our com-
munity, and to service, is really what Lions is all 
about. 

After Lion Bill Dunlavyôs service recently, I was 
reminded that our lives are far too short. We, as 
club members, must do whatever we can, both 
individually and corporately as a club, to enrich 
the lives of others, continue to build on the good 
work of those who have come before us, and stay 
balanced. 

After meeting with our past presidents, I was 
amazed at the common ground and their shared 
goals and vision was important for me to hear. 
 
I took office when our club was called to action 
with helping the victims of the Detwiler Fire. 
Words that define our club to me? Strength, cour-
age, and endurance. 
 
One of my goals is to maintain a vigorous and 
constructive budget, a budget that connects our 

club to those goals, principals and ideals which our 
club holds dear.   
 
Iôll be working on a program of mentoring. Itôs im-
portant for every project director to have someone 
following him/or her, from the planning, developing 
the calendar, the performance of the project and 
the follow through or debrief. 
 
Our Ad-Hoc committee will advance our emergen-
cy relief/disaster preparedness protocol. We do 
this because we know that itôs just a matter of time 
before our county experiences another emergency, 
and we want to be prepared. 
 
Kenny Ayers, John Moyer and I have developed 
an administrative óflow chartô to help the three of 
us connect to the vast number of committees, ser-
vice projects and fundraising efforts that our club is 
involved with. We each have a selection of all the 
above so that no one person is responsible for the 
lot. 
 
As we finish with the heat of August, itôs time for us 
to sell tickets for our Lobster Feed. This fundraiser 
demonstrates what a ñwhole clubò project looks 
like, how every aspect and every member con-
nects to one cause, and Iôm proud to be a part.  In 
fact, Iôm proud of our club. 
 
Thanks Lions,  Joe 

Message from your President 

Lion President Joe Skaff 

alohaskaff@sbcglobal.net 

www.SonoraLions.org 

Hello Fellow Lions, 



3. 

Sadly we bid farewell to 
Lion Bill Dunlavy 

Long time friend and fellow Lion Bill Dunlavy 
passed away on August 3 after a long bout with 
cancer. 
Bill was such a charming and friendly person. He 
was enthusiastic and involved in so many activities 
in Tuolumne County and the Sonora Lions Club.  
During the Celebration of Life Ceremony held on 
August 26 the members of the Sonora Lions wore 
their Lions Vests in honor of his many years of ser-
vice. He will truly be missed. 

Members of the Lions Club formed two lines and 
greeted the friends and family who attended the 
ceremony. Bill would always be one of the first to 
greet members and guests at any of our many 
functions. 

Lion Bill with his warm and friendly smile. 

Members gather prior to the ceremony held at the 
Sonora Elks club. 

Above: Lions wearing 
their vests while Lion 
President Joe Skaff 
spoke to the family 
and guests about Li-
on Bill and his many 
years of service to the 
Club. 
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Weekly Club Lunch Meetings 

Hours worked by Lions Clubs and Volunteer 
Groups during the Detwiler Fire 

Arnold Lions - 37.5 hours 
Atwater-Winton - 9.75 hours 
Community Volunteers: 91.5 hours 
Garrotte Lions - 3.5 hours 
Gurnick Academy of Medical Arts - 101.5 hours  
Los Gatos Lions - 24.25 
Madera Breakfast Lions - 8.5 hours  
Madera Evening Lions - 59.5 hours  
Medera Omega Club - 8,5 (I know there were 
more Omega members, but only 1 put down his 
specific club.  The others just listed themselves as 
Medera Evening members)  
Merced Breakfast Lions - 6.5 hours  
Modesto 500 - 6.75 hours  
Modesto Sunset - 46 hours  
Patterson Lions - 13 hours  
Ripon - 6.75 hours  
San Bruno - 55 hours  
Sonora Lions - 556.5 hours  
Stockton Delta Lions - 2.75 hours  
Tracy Tank Town - 38.5 hours  
Turlock Lions - 12.75 hours  
Total hours - 1092.25 hours give or take... 

August 2 
The meeting opened in regular form led by our Li-
on President, Joe Skaff. We welcomed two indi-
viduals that we havenôt seen in a while, Lion Wally 
Ratzlaff, and Lion Bob Schuman. Ten weeks ago, 
in late May, Lion Bob fell and broke his hip, and 
has been recuperating since. It was good seeing 
him walking around so well. Also introduced was 
our speaker John Popke, a guest of Lion Kenny 
Ayers. 
Our Sunshine Chairman, Lion Lynda LaFlamme, 
brings sunshine to our meetings with her funny t-
shirts and her delicious homemade cookies. 
Thank you, Lynda!  

Announcements: 
Lion Jim Gormely spoke about the Glenn Bass 
Run, which is this Saturday, the 5

th
. Our  Member-

ship Chairman Lion Jerri Regelin gave a rousing  
talk encouraging everyone to bring in new mem-
bers, and said to invite someone to our summer 
party in September. 

SERVICE HOUR TOTALS Lion Bill Dunlavy fell and is in the hospital, and is 
not coping well with his chemo and radiation. 
Please keep him in your thoughts and prayers. Li-
on Ron Cole fell yesterday and injured his elbow, 
and was sporting a long arm splint at the meeting. 
Everyone wishes that you heal quickly, Ron. 

Happy/Sad Bucks: 
Lion John Moyer enjoyed listening to The William 
Tell Overture early this morning, LOUDLY, waking 
his sleeping wife. Lion Mal Perry had a delightful 
horseback ride with his daughter on his birthday. 
Lion Phil Baylis was happy he could visit Lion Bill 
Dunlavy in the hospital, but sad he is not doing 
well. Lion Kelly Ward said it was a wonderful expe-
rience being able to serve at the fairgrounds relief 
center. Lion Jerri Regelin is sad twice over for Lion 
Kenny Ayers, since he had to leave early to attend 
his son in laws funeral, and also his mother died 
last Saturday. Lion Lynda LaFlammeôs dog just 
celebrated his 10

th
 birthday. 

Lion John Poorbaugh is going to be on vacation 
for three weeks. He will be going back to Elkhart, 
Indiana and staying at his sisterôs home on the St. 
Josephôs River. This is near South Bend, where he 
taught school for 30 years. Lion Kailen Hill is hap-
py he has moved into his own place, but then paid 
a Stupid Buck for causing damage to a customerôs 
vehicle at work.  

Secret Lion: 
The Secret Lion was John Moyer, whose deliber-
ate swearing caused him to pay $3 to the treasury.  

Program: 
John Popke, our speaker 
for today, grew up in So-
nora until entering col-
lege and then the ser-
vice. He worked at the 
Modesto Police Depart-
ment for a number of 
years, and later returned 
to the Sonora area. He 
and his wife Tami run the 
WTS Protection Services 
& Consulting and Weap-
ons Training School in Soulsbyville. They provide 
gun handling and safety classes, womenôs weapon 
training sessions, and range shooting. During his 
talk he reviewed basic gun safety rules. 
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August 9 
The meeting was opened in regular form by our 
Lion President Joe Skaff, who thanked all who had 
attended the board meeting prior to this regular 
meeting. He then read an excellent thank you let-
ter from one of our Les Coon Scholarship recipi-
ents.  

Secret Lion:  
Our Secret Lion was Nick Reuter, and since every-
one had shook his hand, our Tail Twister Kelly 
Ward collected a quarter from everyone present.  

Announcements: 
Lion Wendy Penhallegon reported that the order 
for the t-shirts is going in tonight for everyone that 
has paid her. The Jelly Belly factory tour will be 
Thursday, September 21

st
, and a signup sheet 

was passed around. If enough members want to 
go, maybe we will rent a van, so everyone can ride 
up together. President Joe Skaff thanked the 
members for the PB&J and Green donation bags 
brought in today. Lion Tim Atchley reminded all to 
bring in used hearing aides, which the Lions refur-
bish and distribute.  

Sickness/Distress:  
Lion Lynda LaFlamme is having health problems, 
so please keep her in your prayers and thoughts.  
The Celebration of Life for Bill Dunlavy will be held 
Saturday, August 26. 

Committee Reports: 
Lion Bob Bader gave a report on the discussions 
at the Board meeting, including a discussion on 
the Detwiler meal service project. The Board set 
up an Emergency Disaster Fund in the budget. 
The Ad Hoc committee for disaster planning will 
be meeting Tuesday, Aug 15

th
. Due to work con-

straints, Lion Kailen Hill submitted his resignation 
from the Board. Lions Kailen Hill and Nick Reuter 
will be co-chairmen of the Lobster dinner.  
TMAP has removed over 100 trees, and is working 
on removing more. An ongoing scholarship of 
$1000 will be set up in Lion Bill Dunlavyôs name, to 
be awarded to a student studying in the field of ed-
ucation.  The funds for this will be from the weekly 
club raffles, which previously were placed in the 
administration category. Reminder made of the 
District meeting in Escalon this weekend. 

Lion President Joe thanked everyone for continu-
ing to bring in peanut butter and jelly for Jameson 
Pattersonôs project. We were also able to contrib-
ute some leftover jars from the fairgrounds larder. 
We will continue this collection until the end of the 
year. 

Raffle Winners:  
Lions Chris Link, John Poorbaugh, and Kelly 
Ward won the raffles, and Lion Kelly also won the 
fine free Critter for next week. 

E-mail from Summerville Elem.: 
Lion Ruth Moyer read an email received from 
Mitch Heldstab, Principal of Summerville Elemen-
tary School, ñWe are truly blessed in this commu-
nity to have people like the Lions Club who are so 
willing to help those in need. Not only in times of 
need, but you serve the community all year to 
make it a better place for those who live here. 
Thank you!ò 

Marble Draw:  
Only 12 white marbles are left, and the pot is 

$477.50. A large moan rose from the crowd when 

Lion Sherry Pert-Burns couldnôt pull out the black 

one. 

Special Awards  

PP Wendy Penhallegon presented special Red 
Cross Awards to Josh & Zach for their outstanding 
work during the Detwiler Fire 



6. 

August 16 

(Many thanks to Lions Wendy Penhallegon and John Moyer 
for providing information on this meeting.) 

The meeting was opened in regular form by Lion 
President Joe Skaff, who welcomed all to this vis-
itation by our new District Governor, Eileen 
Guadagnolo. He then introduced the guests at the 
head table: 1

st
 VP Kenny Ayers, 2

nd
 VDG Claudia 

Miller, DG Eileen Guadagnolo, 1
st
 VDG Don Gall, 

PDG Marilyn Richardson, PP Wendy Pen-
hallegon, and Zone Chairman Bob Bader. Lion 
Jerri Regelin , Membership Chairman, was also 
introduced, and other guests Lion Robert Garcia 
of the Merced Breakfast Club and Lion Norma 
Bognuda of the Lions Stockton Delta Club.  

Lion President Joe thanked Lion John Moyer for 
providing extra copies of the monthly newsletter 
that he could share with our guests.   

Happy/Sad Bucks: 
Lion Glenn Gottschall regretted not being at the 
Glenn Bass Run, but he had gone on a 22 mile 
backpacking trip with his two grandsons. Lion Tim 
Atchley related his oldest granddaughter is start-
ing High School. Lion Kelly Ward is happy she is 
joining CERT, (Community Emergency Response 
Team).  
Lion Jerri Regelin is sad so many people she 
knows are dying. Lion Ray Bailey has had prob-
lems with blinking lights and power outages in his 
house. PG&E was sure it was a problem in his 
house, but he tracked it down and showed them 
where they had a loose main cable. Lion Ron Cole 
just wanted to thank everyone for being members 
of this Club.  

Raffle Winners: 
Lions Janet Newman and Mal Perry were the raf-
fle winners. Lion Ray Bailey won the Critter. 

Program: 
Our President , Lion Joe Skaff, gave a Power 
Point presentation of his goals for his year as 
president, titled, ñHow to be a healthy Lionò. He 
wants us all to be accessible, good listeners, and 
work together. We need to give continued support 
to the youth in our community.  

Marble Draw: 
There was a correction in the amount of the pot, 
and it is now $445.50. Our winner from last year, 
Lion Bud Regelin, had the chance to win again, 
but this time pulled out a white marble. 

District 4-A1 Meeting in Escalon 
August 11 & 12 

Sonora Lions attend District 4-A1 Meeting: 
l-r: Secretary Bob Bader, 1st VP Kenny Ayres, 
President Joe Skaff, PDG Tom Penhallegon and 
PP Wendy Penhallegon. 

Lion Robert Garcia on the left with PDG Tom Pen-
hallegon. Right: Lion Norma Bognuda and PDG 
Francis Bognuda. 

Sonora Lions Club 

Ear of the Lion 

August, 2017 

Members donated 11 hearing aides which have 
been sent out for refurbishment. 


